
VOSH PROGRAM DIRECTIVE: 13-016 ISSUED: September 15, 2008

SUBJECT: Memorandum of Understanding between the Department of Labor and Industry (DOLI)
and the Federal Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA)

A. Purpose.

This Directive memorializes into the VOSH Program Directive System the recent Memorandum of
Understanding between the Department of Labor and Industry (DOLI) and Federal OSHA to allow
DOLI to request and use duly authorized Federal employees as members of the State’s Voluntary
Protection Program (VPP) onsite review teams. There are no changes.

This Program Directive is an internal guideline, not a statutory or regulatory rule, and is intended to
provide instructions to VOSH personnel regarding internal operation of the Virginia Occupational
Safety and Health Program and is solely for the benefit of the program.  This document is not subject to
the Virginia Register Act or the Administrative Process Act; it does not have general application and is
not being enforced as having the force of law.

B. Scope.

This directive applies to all VOSH personnel.

C. Reference.

None.

D. Cancellation.

Not Applicable.

E. Action.

Directors and Managers shall ensure that field personnel understand and adhere to the Memorandum of
Understanding included in this Directive.
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F. Effective Date.

September 15, 2008.

G. Expiration Date.

Not Applicable.

C. Ray Davenport
Commissioner

Attachment: Memorandum of Understanding between the State/Commonwealth of Virginia, Department of
Labor and Industry and the U.S. Department of Labor, Occupational Safety and Health
Administration (OSHA) (February 2008)

Distribution: Commissioner of Labor and Industry
Assistant Commissioner - Programs
VOSH Directors and Managers 
Cooperative Programs Director and Manager
VOSH Compliance and Cooperative Programs Staff
Legal Support and IMIS Staff
OSHA Region III and Norfolk Area Offices
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